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Another 

Busy  

Week 

At 

DSPS 



Sam Peeters – Ballarat Primary School (Dana Street) 

Grade 5/6 
 

Why I teach?  

To inspire and empower students to reach their full potential and 
try to make a difference in their lives. I thoroughly enjoy connecting 
with students and fostering positive relationships to help them be-
come life-long learners, and most importantly, ensuring they enjoy 

their time at school.  

 

Memorable experience:  

On Grade 5/6 camp this year, we went a little off course in our night 
walk. Somehow, we ended up walking along a bay through ankle 

deep water, seaweed and mud. Safe to say the kids haven’t let this 
go.  

It’s Time To Vote For Our Own Top 10                 

Nominee  

Here is the link to vote: 

https://www.facebook.com/photo?fbid=789953569596491&set=a.735757861682729  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fphoto%3Ffbid%3D789953569596491%26set%3Da.735757861682729&data=05%7C01%7CLeanne.Relouw%40education.vic.gov.au%7C294cf75f2b334ba14ef408db5d848212%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a


Ryan’s Ramblings 

Dear parents, grandparents and friends,  

I hope you have all had a fantastic week. It has been another busy one at Dana Street, with a number of 

different special events, incursions and excursions happening.  

Our 3/4s were treated with an incursion from Ecolinc, where they got the chance to get up close and per-

sonal with a few interesting animals, bugs, frogs and reptiles. This enhanced their Inquiry learning from 

across the term. They also had an incursion from the Australian Centre for the Moving Image, where they 

learnt some very valuable skills to aid in their stop motion animations. The 5/6s had the chance to visit 

Earth Ed where they got to further their knowledge of Natural Disasters. A great week for all of these stu-

dents.  

Many of you will know that our beloved Vicki is set to take leave from the 9th of June, and then retire in 

Term 3. This will mean, sadly, that Vicki’s last official day with Dana Street is the 9th of June. We will be hold-

ing a short tribute to her during the morning’s assembly, so I encourage you to come along. This will not be 

the last chance to see Vicki, as we are planning a community farewell for her later in Term 3. Please keep 

an eye out for this. Vicki will also ring the ceremonial bell on the 9th of June where the whole school will 

form a guard of honour. This will happen at around 3:00pm and we would welcome our community to be 

part of this, if possible.   

I have been speaking with a number of parents and students this week about some concerns regarding 

the use of online platforms, such as games, apps and various iterations of social media. As a community, 

we all need to play a guiding role in the appropriate use of online platforms. At school, we are noticing 

some students upset at certain things that have been said between friends, in online environments. As a 

parent myself, I totally understand the difficulties associated with monitoring the use of technology in the 

home, and doing my best to educate my children at the same time. If your child has access to any of the 

online games, such as Roblox or Minecraft, or even messaging apps, such as Kids Messenger or 

Whatsapp, please check in with them regularly. Quite often, children will not reach out to even the most 

trusted of adults until situations have become far too intense for them.  We value our partnership with our 

parents and want to continue to work together in this space.  

Just a reminder that the 6th of June is a student free day. Staff will be busy working on moderating their 

assessment data and writing semester reports.  

Have a fantastic weekend. 

Ryan    

  Dates:  

  

             

              

   

      

     

 

 

 

 Tuesday 6th June Curriculum Day 

Monday 12th June King’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Wednesday 21st June                            

Student Led Interviews 

Thursday June 22nd                                

Foundation & Foundation/1Ecolinc 

Friday 23rd June Last Day Term 3 2.30 pm 

departure 

 



 

 

  

  0/1S                                                       

Iyla                                                       

For approaching every 

school day with a 

beaming smile and 

being an incredibly 

considerate and sup-

portive friend to all. 

Iyla, your friends appre-

ciate the kindness you 

demonstrate and the 

way you look out for 

others. Amazing effort, 

Iyla. Keep up the great 

work.  

1/2D                                 

Milli                             

For your consistent dis-

play of our school value 

of excellence. We are 

amazed at the way you 

broach each day with 

positivity and enthusi-

asm . You strive to 

achieve your best in 

every lesson and are a 

role model for others. 

Keep up the amazing 

effort! 

00B                                 

Mikey                               

For  your ongoing 

efforts to set a great 

example for others in 

our room. Mikey, your 

desire to strive to 

show our school 

values in all you do is 

something we ad-

mire. You’re a star!   

1/2B                                             

Ivy                                         

For trying your best in all that 

you do! You have shown so 

much growth in your confi-

dence and willingness to persist 

with tasks. You are always willing 

to give everything a go and I 

am so proud of all that you 

have achieved this semester. 

This is through working well and 

showing collaboration with your 

peers, as well as focussing and 

showing perseverance when 

faced with a challenge. Keep 

up the good work!                        

3/4N                                     

Rohan                                

For being a positive and hard-

working student, Rohan 

comes to school every day 

with a big smile and an amaz-

ing attitude to always try his 

best. You always complete all 

activities to the best of your 

ability and are willing to take 

on challenges. You are work-

ing really hard and showing 

great passion during inquiry. I 

cant wait to watch your doc-

umentary when it is finished. 

Keep up the amazing work! 

Well done Rohan, you are a 

star! 

5/6P                                 

Tyler                                  

For the tremendous day 

he had at Earth Ed. Tyler, 

your engagement and 

determination to suc-

ceed throughout the 

day was superb. You 

were able to share you 

understanding of Earth-

quakes with your fellow 

peers, well done! Keep it 

up legend!   

3/4B                                 

Jacob                                

For the way that you con-

sistently display the School 

Values throughout the 

day.  You always put your 

best effort into your tasks 

and I am absolutely de-

lighted with determination 

you showed with your 

reading comprehension 

this week.  Well done, 

legend! 

1/2K                                 

Hugo                               

For working really hard 

on his writing. Hugo, 

you have managed to 

shrink your writing 

down, stay on the lines, 

use tier 2 words and 

use amazing punctua-

tion! Absolutely amaz-

ing! 

5/6J                                 

Oscar                                

For always having a posi-

tive attitude to his learning 

and putting 110% into eve-

ry task that he completes. 

Oscar always contributes 

to whole class discussions 

and helps those around 

him to also succeed in their 

learning. Your eagerness to 

learn and help others goes 

a long way in the class-

room, keep up the great 

work! 

5/6A                                 

Spencer                                   

For  being a role mod-

el and displaying our 

school values at our 

Earth Ed excursion. It 

was great to see you 

confidently sharing 

your scientific 

knowledge on Earth-

quakes and working 

collaboratively with 

your peers to achieve 

success. Amazing 

effort, Spencer!  

3/4C                                        

Elvis                                   
For  having a positive 

attitude and a willingness 

to have a red-hot go. 

You’ve worked hard and 

challenged yourself this 

week. It’s been great to 

see your determination 

to finish tasks that have 

required you to enter the 

learning pit. I’m excited 

to see how your hard 

work in inquiry will come 

to fruition with your stop 

motion video. Keep up 

the great work. Well 

done, Elvis.  

3/4T                                    

Aiden                               

For locking into learn-

ing and giving it a 

red, hot go! You are 

a valued member of 

3/4T, keep being you 

Aiden! 
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Art Room News 
The art room has been abuzz with numerous captivating mini projects, engaging students from all 

grade levels. The students have been introduced to a diverse array of artists, sparking vibrant discus-

sions and thought-provoking exchanges. It is truly enriching to delve into their unique perspectives and 

opinions when encountering new artists, fostering a culture of artistic exploration and open dialogue. 

 

This week the Foundation students were introduced to Yayoi Kusama, a renowned Japanese artist rec-

ognised for her vibrant and lively artwork adorned with polka dots. Affectionately referred to as "The 

Princess of Polka Dots," Kusama's distinctive style captured the students' attention. To immerse them-

selves in her artistry, the students utilized a Kusama Cat template and skilfully incorporated multiple cir-

cular shapes onto their feline creations, thereby cultivating a sense of captivating repetition.  

   

 

In grades 1 and 2, students were acquainted with the artist Wassily Kandinsky, who sought to convey his 

emotions and feelings through art, often employing bold lines and vibrant colours. Encouraged by this 

approach, each student embarked on their own artistic journey, crafting unique interpretations of Kan-

dinsky's artworks by experimenting with colours that represented their own emotions. At DSPS, we utilise 

the Zones of Regulation, which categorise emotions into different colours like the yellow zone, green 

zone, blue zone, and red zone, to express and understand our feelings. 

 

 

In grades 2 and 3, students were introduced to the iconic artist Andy Warhol, whose works drew inspira-

tion from popular culture. By selecting their beloved subjects, the students emulated Warhol's distinctive 

style by employing vibrant hues and repetitive patterns, breathing life into their own artworks. The stu-

dents switched colours around and present a group of prints with contrasting colours together. 

Fun fact about Andy Warhol: He made a print of Campbell’s Soup – a popular brand of soup in the Unit-

ed States. He said he ate Campbell’s tomato soup every day for lunch for 20 years! 

     



 

 

More Art Room News 
 

 

The students in grades 5 and 6 were introduced to Damien Hirst, a prominent English artist renowned 

for his provocative artworks. Engaging in thoughtful discussions, the students expressed their varied 

perspectives on his pieces. One student pondered, "I'm uncertain whether I truly appreciate his art 

or strongly dislike it." Facilitating a platform for art critique proved crucial, as it allowed the students 

to understand the motivations behind an artist's creations and emphasized the significance of at-

tentively listening to and respecting differing opinions. 

 

 

     

 

 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ‘KANDINSKY’ COLLABORATION 

 

   



 

 
 School Council Profile 

 What I like about Dana Street Primary School:  

 I love how inclusive and supportive the school commu-

nity is and how the children are encouraged to give 

things a red hot go.  

 What I would like to help Dana Street Primary School 

achieve:   

 To help the school to develop and enhance our facili-

ties to support our students education. 



 



 



 


